

Board of Governors California Independent System Operator 250 Outcropping Way Folsom, CA 95630

November 1, 2013

Dear Board of Governors:

I write again in support of the further efforts to establish an Energy Imbalance Market involving PacifiCorp and the California Independent System Operator (ISO). The operating plan before you this month is a significant step forward in furtherance of the goal of enabling more efficient and economic dispatch of resources.

The ISO is to be commended for the substantial stakeholder outreach and responsiveness to concerns raised in the outreach process. ISO staff have done exemplary work in addressing significant issues that inevitably arose as the EIM initiative progressed from conceptual to a detailed market design. Although work remains to ensure an efficient scheduling structure for variable generators, we are confident the final design will deliver meaningful benefits for participants and ratepayers.

Iberdrola Renewables encourages the ISO Board of Governors to continue the progress toward creation of an ISO-PacifiCorp EIM.

Sincerely,

Kevin A. Lynch

Vice President, External Affairs